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December 30, 2019
The Honorable Rod Dembowski
Chair, King County Council

Room 1200

C O U R T H O U S E

Dear Councilmember Dembowski:
This letter transmits the report of Changes to Detention Policies, Procedures, and Practices, as called for by Ordinance 18930 Section 34, Proviso P7 and a proposed motion that would, if enacted, acknowledge receipt of the report. 
As required, the enclosed report outlines changes to detention policies, procedures and practices consistent with Ordinance 18637. The report includes a description of each policy, procedure and practice changed as a result of Ordinance 18637. It also includes a description of additional resources needed to facilitate provision of programming, treatment, and services for Adult Age Outs (AAOs) subject to Ordinance 18637.

The enclosed report demonstrates the progress that the Department of Adult and Juvenile Detention (DAJD) has made implementing the requirements of Ordinance 18637. As shown, DAJD has executed policies that prohibit the use of restrictive housing for youth in the juvenile facility and the AAOs in the adult facilities. DAJD continues to work collaboratively with its workforce and labor partners to refine procedures associated with the use of restrictive housing. Procedures include systems to track and document the practices and to ensure compliance with established policies and procedures. DAJD continues to improve staff training aimed at building a more therapeutic and trauma-informed environment for youth in DAJD care.
This report furthers the County’s Strategic Plan goals of Safety and Justice by increasing programming and decreasing restrictive housing in the County’s detention facilities. It also furthers the Efficient, Accountable Regional Local Government strategy by engaging our workforce and labor partners to help develop and refine policies, processes and outcomes for our most at-risk residents
It is estimated that this report required approximately 200 staff hours, costing approximately $14,000. 

If your staff have any questions, please feel free to contact John Diaz, Director, Department of Adult and Juvenile Detention, at 206-263-3669.

Sincerely,

Dow Constantine

King County Executive

Enclosure

cc:
King County Councilmembers



ATTN:  Carolyn Busch, Chief of Staff




  Melani Pedroza, Clerk of the Council


Dwight Dively, Director, Office of Performance, Strategy and Budget


John Diaz, Director, Department of Adult and Juvenile Detention
